
 

 

Mr T Billing 

Clerk to Compton Dundon PC 

Ebenezer Cottage 

30, Northload Street 

Glastonbury 

Somerset 

BA6 9JJ 

March 10
th
 2010 

 

 

Dear Tom, 

Re: Tree Felling Proposals – Windmill Hill Compton Dundon 
Thank you for your letter on behalf of the Parish Council dated 5

th
 March 2010, advising me of the 

outcome of the PC meeting held the previous day, and the concerns expressed there in relation to Dr Tom 

Nisbet’s hydrology report. In response, I would like to update the Council and residents on the situation, 

and how I plan to take it forward.  

 

Dr Nisbet is a leading forest hydrologist with GB wide and international experience in his field, and I 

requested his input following the on site scoping meeting that I called last September, at which concerns 

about potential flood risk were first brought to my attention. Having instigated the report, I am well aware 

of its’ contents, and would reassure the Council that they will be taken full account of.    

 

I do believe however, that within the report, there is a certain amount of “room for manoeuvre”, which I 

hope will enable us to come up with some carefully targeted, smaller scale proposals, which will go some 

way towards achieving the applicants’ ecological objectives on this SSSI. My intention therefore is to 

explore the options with the applicant and relevant statutory bodies, with a view to trying to agree such a 

compromise solution, while of course, keeping the hydrology report firmly in mind. If/when we achieve 

this, then I would propose to hold another open meeting, at which our thinking can be explained, and the 

views of villagers be taken on board. This would also be an opportunity for Mr Roger Meechan to be 

invited if the PC so wished. I think that this will be a more effective and manageable way forward than 

having an “open debate” in the first instance. 

 

Please be assured that only proposals will be drawn up, and that no decisions will be taken without such 

an opportunity for input by the village representatives.  

 

Finally, for information, the proposed March meeting has now been put back to an as yet unknown date in 

April, due to an unavoidable date clash within the Forestry Commission. Please make this letter widely 

available – my hope is that it will reassure people.   

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

R N Gossling 

Woodland Officer      

 

South West England 

Mamhead Castle 
Mamhead, nr Exeter 

Devon EX6 8HD 
southwest.fce@forestry.gsi.gov.uk  

 
Tel:  01626 890666 
Fax: 01626 891118 

 

Regional Director 

Alison Field 


